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WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
South Florida Water Management District
South Florida Water Management District's Notice of Receipt of Environmental Resource Permit Application Involving a Request to the Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement Trust Fund for a Sovereignty Submerged Lands Public Easement in Biscayne Bay Aquatic Preserve

NOTICE is hereby given pursuant to Section 253.115, Florida Statutes, that the Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement Trust Fund has received an application (Application No. 200710-3865) from Miami-Dade County Department of Transportation and Public Works (Jimmy Morales, Interim Director) 701 NW 1st Court, 17th Floor, Overtown Transit Village, Miami FL 33136, requesting a sovereignty submerged land public easement in Sections 3 and 4 Township 54 South, Range 42 East, Miami-Dade County, Biscayne Bay Aquatic Preserve, Outstanding Florida Waters, Class III Waters, for the purpose of constructing an elevated transit guideway, either Automated People Mover (APM) or Monorail, on the south side of SR A1A/MacArthur Causeway to connect the Cities of Miami and Miami Beach with premium rapid transit service. Mitigation for impacts to seagrass is proposed at a shoaled area adjacent to Matheson Hammock County Park that contains severe propeller scarring. A percentage of the hard coral within the project construction footprint will be relocated to a riprap area on the north side of MacArthur Causeway as an avoidance and minimization measure. A copy of the entire application for the proposed project, including a location map and diagram showing all proposed structures and limits of the proposed project are available at www.sfwmd.gov/ePermitting, under Application No. 200710-3865 in the folder “Calculations – Design Plans”. A copy may also be obtained by contacting the South Florida Water Management District’s Regulation Division during normal business hours of 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays, at 3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406, by telephone at (561)682-6911, or by email at permits@sfwmd.gov. Any interested person or other agency may submit written questions or comments regarding the proposed project to the South Florida Water Management District, Attention: Caroline Hanes, at the above address, within 14 calendar days from the date of this notice.
IF REQUESTED WITHIN 14 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE SCHEDULED AND ANNOUNCED IN THE FAR.
